

Dear Pastor and praying friends,

We thank the Lord Jesus Christ for your faithful prayers and support and that Thailand has, for the most part, gotten back to normal!

We thank the Lord that all of our outside English students are still coming to our Evangelistic English classes and that some have brought new students with them! Please pray because our goal is to not only help them improve their English ability but to lead them to personally know the Lord Jesus Christ and become His disciple! This is a big task because most people do not know anything about God, the Bible, etc. and because from birth, they have been taught at home, in school, and in society to worship and reverence the good and bad spirits/demons, ancestors, and strive to do the best they can in hopes it will allow them to go to heaven.

We thank the Lord that we have been able to see some fruit from our door to door evangelism efforts with new people coming to the churches. We have also had some people that had visited a couple of times several years ago return and are now coming faithfully and have gotten involved. Not only that, but we have also seen our regular people start getting more involved and going with us on Sunday afternoons to help at the mission churches. We are not only wanting people to get born again, but we want to see them take on the work of the Lord's ministry and serve Him with gladness with having a part in bringing others to Christ and discipling them to have a part in the Lord's ministry as well. Please pray with us because we have some that seem to understand their need of salvation, but they have not trusted the Lord yet and others that seem to be understanding their need to allow the Lord and His Word to lead their life, but they have yet to commit themselves to Him.

We thank the Lord that one of the men at Huay Gwang Baptist Mission has been more faithful than before. And even one Sunday, he asked me, "Why did you not come have the Tuesday night service. I came here two times and no one was here." I told him that we must have gotten there just a few minutes after he left and we were wondering where he was. Thank the Lord for people becoming faithful and wanting to learn the Word of God.

Sadly, in July, our two newest girl students at Ban Samuel leadership and Bible training center got their parents to let them go back home, but we thank the Lord that we had the opportunity to really witness to them and try to warn them about the dangers of living their life according to the flesh and the desires of this world. We told them that if they find out that they made a mistake that they could come back, if they are willing to stay longer.

We thank the Lord for your prayers and His blessings in regards to allowing us to renew our visa and work permit for another year with no problems!

I would like to ask if you know any missionary kids that lived on the foreign mission field at least during their high school years and then went back to the US for college, please email me their contact info, because we would love to get any insights we can from them and their parents.

For the Millions of Untold Souls in Thailand,

Brian, Evelyn, Ruth, and Rachel McClain



